
Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar 
Community Council

Monthly Public Meeting

Conducted Online

Tuesday 31st March 2020
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Agenda

1. Attendees and Apologies
2. Previous Meeting Action Points
3. Police Update
4. Community Funding and Kincardineshire 

Development Partnership (KDP)
5. Treasurer Report
6. New Planning Applications and Updates
7. Correspondence
8. Roads and Transport
9. Catterline Braes (CBAG)
10. A.O.B
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Attendees and Apologies

Attendees

• Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and 
Webmaster), Duncan Grassick (Secretary), 
Chris Wicks, Phil Murray, Debbie Murray, 

• Apologies
– Eeva-Kaisa Arter, PC Marc Camus, Steven Wilson 

(Treasurer), Cllr Jeff Hutchison, Bill Dargie (Vice-
Chair), Ryan Noble, Cllr George Carr, 

List of potential attendees – Council members;
Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and Webmaster)
Bill Dargie (Vice Chair)
Steven Wilson (Treasurer)
Duncan Grassick (Secretary) 
Phil Murray 
Debbie Murray
Eeva-Kaisa Arter
Chris Wicks
Georgie Evans
Ryan Noble

Other past attendees
Cllr George Carr
Cllr Jeff Hutchison
Diane Strachan (Aberdeenshire Council)
Sheila McDerment – Area Inspector
Alison Hogge
PC Marc Camus
PC Andrew Kennedy
PC Matt Dickinson
Scott Begg (UCW Energy)
Paul Mackie
Jonathan Davidson
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Last meeting action points

• Approval of February meeting minutes

• Defibrillator – Sub committee to update on 
installation process

• Review of Community Council Insurance 
documents (newly received)

• Review of Local Electricity Bill – see 
https://powerforpeople.org.uk/the-local-
electricity-bill/

Minutes of February Meeting Approved:   Piet voor de Poorte 

Seconded: TBC

Defibrillator – Steven is currently looking into potential options

Review of CC insurance documents – Debbie to review these.

It was agreed that as all the aspects of the Local Electricity Bill were not fully known and 
understood, that the council would not object too nor support at this time.  It was 
recommended that individuals review and action as they deem appropriate.
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Police Report
February Report below
• Antisocial Behaviour (39 incidents), Violence and Disorder 

– 22 incidents involving young people with the rest being neighbour disputes and 
alcohol fuelled behaviours 

– 5 of these youth issues were related to wing mirrors being damaged with enquires 
ongoing

– 14 assaults with 11 detected
– No Serious assaults for February

• Acquisitive Crime 
– 10 thefts in February including 5 incidents of shoplifting which all remain 

outstanding
– 5 house break-ins with 1 detected

• Road safety & road crime
– 1 report of drink driving
– 1 Incident of dangerous driving report to the PF for consideration
– 4 incidents of careless driving reported, 3 of which passed to PF
– 14 speeding ticket (2 reports submitted to PF for driving at 52 and 57 in a 30mph 

zone.
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Community Funding and KDP
• St. Johns Hill Wind Farm opens 1st March for applications 

until 31st May (£15,636.40)

• Retrospective applications for money already spent will 
not be accepted for the above fund

• Further funding opportunities – please refer to KDP 
communications that have been forwarded.

• Calor Rural Community Fund pot of £85,000 available for 
grants up to £5,000. Applications open until 9th April

• Skate ramp proposal assistance to be provided by CKDCC

• SSEN are providing grants up to £3,000 to assist 
community responses to COVID-19

Wind farm funds closed until further notice due to current situation
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Treasurer Report

• To Be Updated
– Current Account £4289.36

• Expenditures

• Income

• Accounts to be audited

Piet, Duncan and Bill required to become signatories.  ACTION Duncan – Locate forms for 
digitalisation 

Carmella or Catherine King might be able to assist with the auditing of accounts.
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Planning Applications

Key Application Points

• Two new applications were submitted; 
– For the extension of a temporary permission for 

the siting of a catering van at the Dunnottar Castle 
Car Park, 

– Additional information to support the erection of 
an agricultural building, as the original application 
(APP/2020/0363) was decided as 'prior approval 
required’. 

• Three applications were approved.
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Correspondence

• Emma Story (Aberdeenshire Council) – Winter 

maintenance briefing sent out

• Dean Cooper (Local Energy) – Scottish 

Government’s Community and Renewable Energy 

Scheme (CARES) provide advice, funding and 

loans to communities to set up local energy 

systems (https://www.localenergy.scot)
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Correspondence

• Alison Hogge (Aberdeenshire Council) – Local 

Development Plan 2020 has been adopted – drop in 

sessions have been arranged for May 25th in 

Stonehaven Community Education Centre 13:00-

19:30

• Lesley Forrest (Aberdeenshire Council) – New waste 

collection service (two weeks recycling, one week 

general) will be rolled out this year (provisionally 

proposed for May
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Correspondence

• Various COVID-19 support distributed www.GCAH.org.uk

• Keep Britain Tidy event delayed until September

• Brenda Laing (Catterline) – Difficulties using the scooter to 

get around the village due to the road condition 

particularly around the school

• Robert McKinney (Aberdeenshire Council) – Scams 

notifications

• Bruce Stewart (Aberdeenshire Council) – Second round of 

consultation for BT Phone box available until 7th April
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Correspondence

• Bill Dargie (CKDCC) – Stepping down from the 

community council at the next AGM

• Paul Davison (Kintore CC) – Previous planning 

applications have been removed from the 

Aberdeenshire Council website?

• Emma Story (Aberdeenshire Council) – playgrounds 

are now closed 

• Emma Story – Scottish Government looking for 

volunteers to assist

Second point to remain for next meeting.
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Roads and Transport

• Revised public transport in light of the 
Coronavirus outbreak 

Keep reporting pot holes to fix my street.com

Recommendation to check transportation website prior to traveling during this time.
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Catterline Braes

• Spring maintenance to be conducted

• GCU Workshop has been postponed due to 
the Coronavirus outbreak 

• CBAG AGM has been postponed due to the 
Coronavirus outbreak 

• New slip in Catterline has been cleared but 
road remains closed until further notice

Thanks to Mr Argo for clearing the slippage on the Catterline road down to the pier.

What is the process for reopening the road?
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Any Other Business

Next Meeting Tuesday 28th April

•

Virtual meeting seems to work well so we will plan to do the same next month unless 
things change.

15


